

At Undera Primary School our vision is for **all** students to be independent, self-motivated learners with a love and curiosity for learning and to face challenges with courage to achieve life-long success.



Phone (03) 58260211

Email: <u>undera.ps@education.vic.gov.au</u>
Website: <u>www.underaps.vic.edu.au</u>
Acting Principal: Ms Robyn Bell

Term 4 Week 6 2022

Important Dates: (also see website)

- Ditto Program (F-2)
 Tuesday 15th Nov
- Fifteen Mile Creek Camp 21st – 25th November
- AFL clinics F-6 Friday 18th Nov & 2nd Dec
- Bendigo Discovery Centre Incursion (3-6) – Fri 18th Nov
- Last Library lesson
 Monday 28th November



Samuel 28th

Attendance

Every Day Counts/

Our school's aim is for 90-95% attendance.

95%

This week our attendance percentage is:

This week at UPS

Fifteen Mile Creek Camp

From the 21st – 25th November our Year 3-6 students will be attending our school camp to Fifteen Mile Creek. The bus will leave school at 9.15am on Monday morning and return to school at 2.00pm on Friday.

Christmas Raffle

The end of the year is coming around fast and we will again hold our annual Christmas Raffle. We are asking for donations of prizes and these can be sent to school. Tickets will be \$1 per ticket.

School Concert - Save the Date

This year we will be holding a school concert on Thursday 15th December. Please save this date in your diary- further details to follow.

Outdoor classroom - Shade Sail

Our outdoor classroom shade sail outside the Big Room is now complete. We should have our new seating installed before the end of year.

New classroom furniture

Thanks to our Active School grant we have transformed our classrooms into active learning spaces, with new ottomans & stools.

New whiteboard tables will be arriving soon.

Eggs for Sale

Wendy Beecroft has eggs for sale %5 per dozen. If interested please see Wendy.

Values Award



Cassidy Beecroft Year 1

For being a team
player in music,
giving up her
drum for
another
student.

Values Award



Anton Lagana Year 3

For showing empathy towards another student and being a good friend and classmate.

School Information

Scholastic Books – New catalogue out now

Book Club catalogues have been sent home last week. You can now order books through the LOOP app. Here is a link to the parent's Guide to Book Club.

https://issuu.com/scholastic_australia/docs/scholastic_book_club_parent_guide?fr=sODVIMDMONDU5MDI It explains the easy steps to ordering online. For every book ordered our school receives reward points which are used to purchase more books for our classroom.



We are calling for donations to our Christmas Raffle for 2022.

If you have anything that you think would be a fantastic prize please bring it into school.

Some examples of some great prizes are:

Toys/Games

Toiletries

Chocolates

Candles

Raffle tickets will be sent home soon.

Community News



Thank you to our sponsors -

Mooroopna Hardware Timber and Building Supplies

Undera Primary School Bus

A big thank you to Nicole, our bus driver. Her mobile no. is **0458243454**



Free Education at Undera PS

Thanks to the Schools Plus grant program we are fortunate to offer our students free education for the next four years - 2022 to 2025.

This means no school fees, no-cost swimming program, free excursions and devices such as netbooks and/or iPads available for every student.



New Child Safe Standard policies are now able to be viewed on our School website.